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The Permanent Forum commends the inclusion by the European Bank for
Reconstruction and Development of free, prior and informed consent in its policy
on indigenous peoples, and strongly urges other multilateral and bilateral
financial institutions to follow this example. In particular, the Forum calls upon the
Asian Development Bank to ensure that free, prior and informed consent and the
provisions of the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples
are integrated into its revised policy on indigenous peoples. It also calls upon the
World Bank and the International Finance Corporation to review their policies and
adopt free, prior and informed consent as the central principle in their dealings
with indigenous peoples instead of the present free, prior, informed consultation.
The international financial institutions should develop a strategy to raise staff
awareness at the national and headquarters levels on indigenous peoples’ rights
and development perspectives and thereby improve their relationships with
indigenous peoples at the country level.



